DIFC COURTS’ USERS’ COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

18 April 2012 at 10.30am 
DFSA Boardroom, Level 13, DFSA 

Committee Attendees:
Michael Ridgeway, DFSA 
Roberta Calarese, DIFCA
Ali Al Hashimi, Global Advocates

Imran Shafiq, Bin Shabib & Associates

Philip Punwar, Fulbright & Jaworski

Adrian Chadwick, Hadef & Partners

Mark Beer, Registrar (non voting member)
Amna Alowais, Deputy Registrar (non voting member)
Rita Engelbrecht, Committee Secretary

Guests:

Chief Justice Michael Hwang, DIFC Courts

Justice Sir John Chadwick, DIFC Courts

Natasha Bakirci, Judicial Clerk, DIFC Courts

Heidi Raeside, DIFC Courts

Shiraz Sethi, Bin Shabib & Associates
Apologies
Patrick Bourke, Norton Rose

Peter Shaw, SNR Denton 

Angela Russo, Nasdaq Dubai
1. Welcome by Chairman:

Mark Beer chaired the meeting and welcomed all attendees.
2. Approval of Minutes and matters arising:

The Minutes of the CUC meeting on 18 January 2012 were approved.

3. Caseload YTD:

· SCT:  12 SCT cases filed YTD. 

· Enforcement:  2 Enforcement cases filed YTD. 
· Court of First Instance:   17 CFI cases filed YTD. 

· Court of Appeal:   1 CA case filed YTD.

· Arbitration cases:  3 Arbitration cases filed YTD.

4.
Courts’ Activities – Registrar update:
The Registrar gave an update on the Courts’ activities since 18 January 2012 as follows:

· The DIFC Courts continue to host delegations. In particular, a Jessup Moot Court was held in the DIFC Courts’ Courtroom. The Courts also welcomed separate groups of law students from the University of Pennsylvania and the CBL International Law & Business School. The Lord Mayor of the City of London also visited the Courts, as did a group of Los Angeles Attorneys, members from the Dubai Police Academy and the Dubai Military Judicial system. We additionally received a visit from Saudi Arabian lawyers, representing the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and the Ministry of Interior. Finally, we hosted a DFSA/SCA ‘Orientation Day.’
· Conference representation:
Mark Beer spoke at the following conferences – Fraud, Asset Tracing & Recovery in the Gulf; Society of Construction Law (Gulf) event “The DIFC Courts & Dubai World Tribunal” and an In-house Congress. 
The Chief Justice represented the Courts on a panel and Mark moderated at the Dubai Chamber of Commerce’s CEO Roundtable.
Mark Beer, Amna Alowais and Natasha Bakirci spoke at a British Business Group event “DIFC Courts – Extended Jurisdiction and Worldwide Enforcement”.

H.E. Justice Ali Al Madhani attended the QFC Courts’ Conference on Global Judicial & Legal Education Symposium in Qatar.

Mark Beer also attended, by videoconference, the CLAN Conference being held in the UK.
· Media: 
The DIFC Courts continue to receive positive coverage in both the English and Arabic newspapers and radio. 

· Outreach:  
The DIFC Courts held an open forum for UAE Advocates. This was the first gathering of UAE Advocates in partnership with the Ministry of Justice. A MoU was signed with the Institute for Training and Judicial Studies and the event was well received.

The DIFC Courts also held an event for the Dubai Business/Legal Community making them aware of its expanded jurisdiction. The Courts plan to hold a lecture series on Enforcement.
5. E-Registry:
Rita Engelbrecht gave a brief overview on the Courts’ e-filing initiative. Users can now log in via e-registry and file a number of forms electronically. Other features of webCMS include the listings calendar, pending forms, a fees page where invoices may be paid online and the Register of Legal Practitioners. There is also a support forum of FAQs.

In February we held a successful workshop for e-registry users and plan to hold a refresher course after the summer.

Templates have been created for new Part I & II registrations and Part I renewal of firms and we hope to have these automated by mid-year.

We have identified a small group of super users. Liz Walters from Visionhall will be visiting Dubai in April and she and Rita will arrange meetings with them to ask about their experience of filing documents online. 

6. White Paper on Enforcement:

Natasha Bakirci spoke about the White Paper on Enforcement. Most of the discussion concerned the enforcement of DIFC Courts’ Judgments outside Dubai and in other emirates of the UAE. In particular, the amending of Law No.16 of 2011 whether parties seeking to enforce a Judgment would have to go through the Dubai Courts or whether the DIFC Courts would be able to send such decisions directly to other Emirates for enforcement. Mention was also made of Treaties between the UAE and India and between the UAE and Malaysia when addressing the section of the paper that deals with enforcement of decisions outside the UAE. It was decided that the paper should be renamed “Enforcement Guide”.

7. Practitioner Certificates: 

The DIFC Courts have developed a Certificate to be provided to all Part II registered practitioners and Part I registered firms. Samples were circulated to members who suggested various amendments be made. Rita Engelbrecht will liaise with the design agency and email a final proof to all members prior to printing. Distribution will, hopefully, begin mid-year. 

8. Other matters arising: 
There was a general discussion about standardising renewal dates for Part I (firms) and Part II (practitioners). The members suggested that the renewal date should fall in February of each year. It was decided that the Courts will look at the logistics and report back.
9. Next Meeting:  
The next meeting will be held on 11 July 2012 at 2pm in the DFSA Boardroom.

Meeting closed at 12.45pm
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